
NOTICE of AIR PERMIT COMMENT PERIOD 
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and a virtual public hearing, if requested, to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional 
approval of an air permit. 
 

There is a public comment period from January 30, 2024, until March 13, 
2024, with a virtual public hearing, if requested, on February 29, 2024 for: 
 
Company:  Industrial Metal Coating located at 6070 Eighteen Mile Road, 
Sterling Heights, Michigan 
 
What the company wants to do: Application No. APP-2023-0259 is for the 
proposed modification of two existing burn-off ovens to install and operate 
additional pollution controls, called secondary chamber afterburners. 
 
The public comment period is to allow all interested parties the opportunity to comment on the proposed 
conditional approval of a Permit to Install (PTI). 
 
It has been preliminarily determined that the permit modifications will not violate any of EGLE’s rules 
nor the National Ambient Air Quality Standards. 

 
Comment in any of these ways by March 13, 2024:  

• By email:  EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov  
• By voicemail: 517-284-0900 
• In writing: Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760 
• At the virtual public hearing, if requested on February 29, 2024, starting at the close of the informational 

session.  The sole purpose of the public hearing will be to take formal testimony on the record.   
 
The virtual public hearing will only be held if requested in writing by February 21, 2024.   

• Send hearing requests to the email or address listed above. 
• If the hearing is requested, send accommodation requests to Laura Gramza at 517-230-4404. 
• If the hearing is requested, links to attend and other details for the virtual meeting will be posted after 

February 21, 2024 at Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice.  
 
Get technical reports about this project: 

• Online at Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice 
• Warren District Office:  EGLE, AQD, 586-596-6068 
• Sterling Heights:  City Clerk’s Office, 586-446-2420 
• Mount Clemens:  Macomb County Clerk’s Office, 586-489-5100 
• Lansing: EGLE, AQD, 517-582-5218 

 
 
Requests for translation or other accessibility concerns can be sent to EGLEAccessibility@Michigan.gov 

 
  

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 
 

 
Cindy Smith, Permit Section Manager 
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